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From the Principal Jim Michalanney 

 

End of Term 1 
Many thanks to all in the community for supporting the staff and students 

of MBHS throughout the busy start to this year.  It seems that we have 

enjoyed a very busy and successful term. 
 

The school term will conclude on Friday 15th April after a final assembly 

with a 2.00pm dismissal.  Term 2 will commence on Monday 2nd May. 
 

Student Reports will be sent home with students on the final day of term.  

There are changes to the format of reports for this year.  The most 

important addition is a grade point average (GPA).  The grade point 
average is calculated by an average of all subjects with a grade.   Next 

term you will be able to easily track the progress of your child. 
 

We trust that everyone enjoys the holiday break safely with their families. 
 

Annual General Meeting of the Governing Council 
Recently we held the AGM of the Governing Council where key staff 

reported the achievements of Murray Bridge High School for 2015.  We 

were also able to ratify the new budget for 2016.  We then thanked 

those Councillors who were completing their term and called for 

nominations for the new Council.  
 

As a result I am pleased that we again have a full complement of parent 

and community representatives.  Congratulations to the following who 
have either been re-elected or continue their tenure: 
 

Ms Cathy Smith, Mr Keith Simmons, Ms Kathy Rigney, Ms Kerry Daniel, 

Ms Tracey Long, Ms Codi Miegel, Mr David Talbot, Mr Brendan Watts, 
Ms Julie Webb, Ms Prue McDonald, Ms Yvonne Mach, Ms Donna Pearce, 

Ms Rachel Stock and Ms Anja Bates.  We welcome new member Mr 

Vince Critchley.  
 

Staff representatives Â Ms Deb Johns and Mr Andrew Walkley. 
 

We wish to thank Mr Peter Wulff, Mr David Watson and Ms Tracey 

Cregan for their efforts as they have concluded their role on the 

Governing Council. 
 

I wish to congratulate the following who were elected as office bearers: 
 

Mr Keith Simmons Â Chairperson 

Mr Vince Critchley  Â Deputy Chairperson 

Mr Brendan Watts  Â Secretary 

Ms Yvonne Mach Â Treasurer 
 

We look forward to working closely with this key Parent Group who will 

oversee the Strategic Directions and policies of the school.  We aim to 

build on the achievements of the past to continue to improve and 
provide quality opportunities for student learning. 

Whole School Improvement focus in Numeracy and 

Literacy: 

This year we have been reviewing our whole school structures 

and processes to ensure that we best meet the needs of our 

students.  We have an obligation to follow DECD and 
Partnership directions with a level of expectations that need to 

be met.  We will aim to enact the following: 
 

1. NkZ\d Zg] fhgbmhk ^o^kr e^Zkg^kÄl `khpma where we 
collate and interpret whole school data including 

NAPLaN, PAT M and PAT R testing at regular intervals 

during the year. We need to focus on both achievement 

of SEA standards and Growth data, looking for gaps in 

curriculum and / or trends. 
2. Have a Numeracy/Literacy improvement cycle that 

complements our Site Improvement Plan (SIP) 

3. Ensure we utilise the best teaching practice to engage 

students Â refer to research. 

4. Determine and implement appropriate Intervention 
processes 

 

To this end we will be collaborating as a staff to ensure that 
these expectations are met and we continue to build 

improvement in our school. 
 

Numeracy Consultant Â Kathy Palmer 
To help support the development and implementation of our 

whole school Numeracy Improvement plan we have engaged 

Numeracy Consultant Kathy Palmer to work with key staff to 

carry out an audit to determine areas of need in the area of 
Numeracy.   A more in-depth report is featured on the next 

page. 
 

School Uniform 
With the colder weather starting to arrive it is timely to remind 

all about our uniform requirements.  We have noticed an 

increase in blue jeans and hoodies.  These are not school 
uniform and we request parents reinforce this at home.  A 

range of school jumper choices are available for sale at the 

uniform shop or on the uniform purchasing portal.  More 

information is available under general information on our 

website. 
 

SA Excellence in Public Education Awards 
Congratulations to Kellie Gebhart, Penny Conway, Kirrily 

Martin and Brendan Watts who have been nominated in the 

2016 SA Excellence in Public Education Awards. 

TERM 1, Week 11 Â 11 April 2016 
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Visit from Numeracy Consultant, Kathy 

Palmer  by Daniel Irvine, Maths Coordinator 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the 30th of March to the 1st of April the school was 

fortunate to have Kathy Palmer, a Numeracy Consultant based 

in Melbourne, visit to discuss strategies to improve student 

engagement and outcomes in mathematics.  Mathematical skills 

are essential in the lives of all citizens and the Department of 

Education and Child Development has recognised the key role 

that Numeracy, along with Literacy, plays in building successful 

and life-long learners. 
 

Over the three days Kathy toured classrooms and spoke with 

teachers, both individually and in groups to discuss approaches 

to learning and how the latest research in both the 

developmental understanding about how children learn 

mathematics and what are the biggest influences within a 

classroom setting can be used to improve practice amongst 

staff.  
 

Chief among this was the Scaffolding Numeracy in the Middle 

Years (SNMY) program that has been developed in partnership 

with the University of Melbourne and the Royal Melbourne 

Institute of Technology.  This program is aimed to gain focused 

data on every student from Year 8 to 10 about how they 

conceptualise number and the strategies they use to solve 

mathematical problems and then equip teachers to build on the 

identified level.  This program has resulted in improved 

mathematics outcomes for students across a variety of schools 

around the country. 
 

The program can also be used to make the recently introduced 

Maths Intervention program much more effective.  This 

program, which was trialed towards the end of last year, sees 

mathematics teachers providing 1-2 lessons per week of very 

focused support for small groups of two to five students who 

are struggling with their current work.  The program has already 

been seen to have a positive impact on the attitudes and 

approaches to learning of the students involved.  When the 

SNMY is combined to pinpoint key weakness that need 

addressing it is sure to make an even greater impact on 

lmn]^gmlÄ hnm\hf^l, 
 

Kathy also spent time with school leaders to discuss the bigger 

picture implementation of a whole school improvement 

strategy that ranged across timetable structure, allocation of 

classes, presentation of classrooms, use of professional 

development time, resourcing and community involvement.  
 

We are looking forward to initiating the changes Kathy has 

recommended and that are exciting many members of staff 

here at Murray Bridge High School.  Kathy will continue to be a 

critical and reflective friend to the school. 

Waltzing Matilda by Dr Christine Roberts-Yates 

 

The students selected Waltzing Matilda as the focus of their 

short film as part of the modified SACE Creative Arts 

programme.  Na^r \Zee^] ma^bk `khni ma^ Ÿ<ngrbil Zg] 

Shpb^lÄ* Zg] Zee ma^ lmn]^gml iZkmb\biZm^] Zg] e^Zkg^] ma^ lhg` 

with help from the virtual piano, our friendly robots, Skoog 

and Mr Kevin Coulter with his guitar and dressed as a Yowie.  

Everyone was suitably attired as squatters, horse rustlers, 

convicts, troopers, a swagman, a ghost, a Yowie and a Bunyip.   

 

Thank you to the Drama Department and Bridge Players and 

Singers for helping out with some of the costumes and to staff 

and Mr Luke McGlew who provided a range of props 

including, sheep, birds, kangaroos, a wood fire, billy cans, a 

swag and sheep dogs.  Jason Spackman was an excellent 

narrator and everyone had a great time acting out the song 

on the school oval.  The video clip has been submitted to the 

ŸMbm >hpg Manm Oi Zg] QZm\a @bef Zg] H^p G^]bZ @^lmboZe,  
Good luck everyone! 

Na^ >blZ[bebmr OgbmÄl Pblbm mh Lhi^k LhZ] 

Agriculture Farm  by Kevin Coulter 

 

The students boarded the bus filled with eager anticipation 

of the visit.  We were greeted by Mr Noble who showed us 

the steer that will be trained for the Royal Adelaide Show 

later this year.  We visited the chicken shed with about 100 

6 week old chicks inside, after which we watched as Mr 

Noble mixed the milk ready to feed the 3 calves.  Then the 

students went to the calf paddock, where they poured milk 

into some troughs and watched the calves drinking. They 

enjoyed feeding the calves grain and then hay before heading 

back to school.   

 

A heartfelt thanks 

from the staff and 

students to Mr 

Noble for enabling 

the students to 

have such an 

awesome morning. 
It was great fun! 
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Year 12 Health  by Helen Partridge 

 

Motor Accident Commission and Wheel Chair Basketball 

Our assignment focused on the Motor Accident Commission 

(MAC), which we fundraised for through selling muffins.  There 

were 2 parts to our final assignment, including selling the muffins 

and presenting a power point presentation to other students 

along with a game of wheelchair basketball.  Half of the money 

raised from selling the muffins went towards the hire cost of the 

wheelchairs and the other half of the money was donated to the 

Motor Accident Commission.  Our overall presentation was a 

huge success and the students enjoyed experiencing wheelchair 

basketball.  Kiahn and Charley  
 

Pie Challenge  

For Year 12 Health, our goal was to raise some money for 

Childhood Cancer by participating in the Pie Challenge.  We 

thought it would be great to get Mr Coulter on board and 

involved in the fundraising event.  We advertised and students 

paid a gold coin donation to come into the gym and see Mr 

=hnem^k [^ ŸJb^]Ä bg ma^ _Z\^ [r S^Zk 7 lmn]^gm* Dh^e Bb``bgl,  The 

event was a huge success and we raised just over $200 to go to 

the foundation.  We would like to thank Mr Coulter for putting 

himself out there and supporting our Health Assignment.   

Riley, Sara and Kyle  

 

MAC Presentation to Year 10 Students 

For our Year Twelve Global Health assignment, we did a 

presentation to a Year 10 Health and Physical Education class on 

the Motor Accident Commission to raise awareness about road 

safety.  We chose to present our information to a Year 10 class 

[^\Znl^ ma^r fZr [^ `^mmbg` ma^bk e^Zkg^kÄl i^kfbml bg ma^ g^qm 

year or two.  

 

The presentation included information about the dangers of drink 

and drug driving, laws and fines, speeding offences, learners 

permit and provisional licence laws, and safe driving tips.  The 

presentation also included information about recent local events 

such as the accidents of Molly Kneebone and Stephanie Leahy, to 

show how easily an accident can happen, and the devastation that 

follows.  We hope that after seeing our presentation, these 

students will realise the importance of driving safely, so there will 

not be any more tragedies on our roads involving young drivers.  

Micala, Mahalia, May and Ellie 
 
Pink Stumps Day  

For our Year 12 Health presentation, we organised a Pink Stumps 

Cricket Game, Staff vs Students.  We raised money throughout 

the game by people donating and encouraged players to wear 

pink.  Mr Gray was our umpire and all players were extremely 

enthusiastic about participating.  Miss Partridge demonstrated a 

great concept of the game, scoring the most runs for the staff 

team with Mr Miles dominating the bowling. The staff and 

students had a great time participating and being active and raising 

awareness about Breast Cancer.  
Breanna, Bethany and Abbey 
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German Exchange Experience 
 

In 2012, when I first started to learn German, I never thought that I 

would have the opportunity to host a German exchange student.  

However, late last year, little did I know that times were about to 

change and that this privilege would soon be bestowed upon not 
only myself, but one of my closest friends in my German class also.  

Her name is Annarose Deionno.  On the 20th of February 2016, 

we received two Bavarian exchange students, Antonia Pausch and 

Ayaan Nur.  They have stayed for two months and it has been an 

absolute honour being a part of their English learning experience.  
Not only have we learnt a lot about our different languages and 

cultures but also about each other.  They depart back to Germany 

on the 27th of April 2016, but this will not be the last time we see 

each other.  Later this year in November, Annarose and I will be 

flying to Germany and joining the two girls at their school and in 

their family homes over the Christmas and New Year.  This will be 

an immense learning curve for both of us and we are very grateful 

to have this journey given to us and appreciate all of the hard work 

involved in the process of making this possible.   

Claire, Host Family  

 
For the past two months I have had the most amazing opportunity 

to host a German exchange student, Ayaan.  This experience has 

helped improve my German dramatically as she would constantly 

correct my pronunciation and was my walking, talking German 

dictionary.  It has been an honour to show Ayaan our little part of 
Australia we take for granted.  My family and I have enjoyed her 

presence greatly as she is so bright and friendly, easily fitting into 

the family.  ;rZZg aZl [^^g ebd^ Zghma^k lblm^k Zg] bmÄee [^ lZ] mh l^^ 

her go, but fortunately later this year I myself will be immersed in 

the German culture and school.  Annarose, Host Family 
 

Coming to Australia and getting to know the school and the family 

life here has been one of the best experiences I've had in my life so 

far.  Even though there are some cultural differences I felt 

welcomed from the very beginning.  I had an amazing time with my 
great host family and I think I can say I felt like I was at home at 

their house and became a part of their family.  I am very happy and 

thankful that I had the opportunity to go to school on the other 

side of the world and I can only recommend it to everyone who 

likes to get to know new countries.   
Antonia, Exchange student from Germany 
 

CmÄl k^Zeer bgm^k^lmbg` mh l^^ ahp lmn]^gml Zm GnkkZr <kb]`^ Bb`a 

School are learning the language that I have spoken my whole life.  

Although Australia is really hot for a German person I still really like 
it here as my lovely host family makes me feel at home.   

Ayaan, Exchange student from Germany 
 

Student feedback 

This term in our year 11/12 German class it was quite an 
experience having the German exchange students in our 

classroom.  They encouraged us with our German learning and 

showed us many different cultural aspects.  Rachelle 
 

The German exchange students were great; they have left a good 
^qZfie^ Zg] Zl Gk A^b`^k phne] lZr źhnk i^klhgZe ebobg` A^kfZg 

]b\mbhgZkb^l,Å Io^kZee* C [^eb^o^ maZm A^kfZg pbee ghm [^ ma^ lZf^ 

without them.  Tristan  

Having the German exchange students is really interesting and fun.  

It was a blast being with the friendly and fun German students.  CÄf 

looking forward to seeing Germany after hearing them speak so 

fondly of it.  Brianna 
 

Having the German exchange students join our class this term has 

been a great learning experience.  Their backgrounds have offered 

us a deeper insight into their culture, and their bubbly personalities 

have livened up our lessons.  Kate 
 

Having the German exchange students in our German class this 

term really gave us a great opportunity to learn and talk about the 

German language and German culture.  They have helped us 

tremendously with our work and we will all miss having them in 
our class.  Daniel 

 
The German exchange students have brought lots of laughter and 

intriguing tales that show all of us what it truly is like in Germany.  I 

deeply appreciate all they have shared with us.  Zeke 
 

Having the two German exchange students here has been 

edifying.  CmÄl [^^g k^Zeer _ng e^Zkgbg` Z[hut such a different culture, 

and hearing our teacher speaking to them in German. A fantastic 

e^Zkgbg` ^qi^kb^g\^, ź?l pZk ]h\a `nm,Å Walter  
 

Having the German exchange students in our classroom 

environment was an enlightening experience.  It was useful having 

them here as we were learning about German culture at the time.  

William 

Claire, Antonia, Ayaan and Annarose 
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Interschool Gymkhana by Sophie Mitchell 8A 

 

On Sunday, 20th of March, Hannah Bryce, Rebecca Burns 

and myself went down to Strathalbyn to compete in a 

interschool Gymkhana.  We represented the school in 

Show Jumping and Dressage.  Competing in this event 

was challenging, but we all enjoyed ourselves and came 

away with some great results.   

 

I was lucky enough to place 3rd in three events, and 

Rebecca received a 2nd place in the show jumping.  We 

are all looking forward to another interschool 

competition in August, and it would be great to get some 
more people involved in this event.  

Year 12 Excursion - SACE Art Show  

by Alan Bruse and Elyssa Kreher 

 

On Thursday 31st March, Year 11 and 12 Visual Art and Design 

students had the opportunity to go on an excursion to Adelaide to 

visit the SACE Art Show and the Art Gallery of South Australia.  Art 

teachers attending on the day were Ms Kreher and Mr Bruse.  
 

We arrived at the Adelaide College of the Arts around 10.15am and 

students proceeded to view the SACE Art Show which was 

presented in the major gallery at the art school.  All students were 

very impressed and inspired by the quality of the artwork, designs 

and journals presented at the show.  This was very beneficial for all 

students, as they were able to see firsthand what sort of work is 

required for their studies in Visual Art and Design at the SACE level.  
 

After viewing the SACE Art show we tĥg ikh\^^]^] mh ma^ ŸDZf 

@Z\mhkrÄ pa^k^ lmn]^gml pZm\a^] `eZll [ehp^kl \k^Zmbg` ZfZsbg` 

glassware using special tools and kilns.  A visit to the Experimental 

Art Foundation was next where students viewed artworks and met 

the curator, who talked to the students about the artwork. 
 

After lunch students then went to the Art Gallery of South Australia 

pa^k^ p^ p^k^ en\dr ^ghn`a mh ob^p ma^ \nkk^gm ^qab[bmbhg źGZ`b\ 

Ik[bmÅ, Nabl pZl \nmmbg` ^]`^ \hgm^fihkZkr ;nlmkZebZg Zg] 

international art, by some of the most outstanding artists in Australia 

and overseas, exhibiting installations, video projections and various 

artworks.  Students were extremely impressed by this work, which 

opened up new ideas for them to explore in their own work.  
 

Overall the excursion was very successful and students enjoyed 

ma^fl^eo^l pabe^ ^qi^kb^g\bg` Z ŸieZ\^ [Zl^]Ä e^Zkgbg` hiihkmngbmr 

with our professional art teachers.  More images of the excursion are 

on the school facebook page. 

Glass blowing studio at the Jam Factory 

Exhibition at the SACE Art Show 

At the Adelaide Bienial Gallery 
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Trade Training Centre Update by Greg Fulwood 

 

DECD Fire Warden Training 

On Monday 4th April LMTTC hosted a training session for fire 

wardens from schools throughout the region.  The training was 

provided by Bob May Workplace Emergency Training and was 

delivered by Mr Leon Grosser.   

 

Eight trainees were given quite a bit of theory during the 

morning and after a break were able to put into practice some of 

the lessons they had learned, putting out gas and fuel fires with 

Carbon Dioxide fire extinguishers and fire blankets.  All 

participants enjoyed the day and came away well prepared to 

face a fire emergency in their respective schools prior to the CFS 

or MFS arriving on the scene. 

 

LMTTC invites queries from community groups interested in 

running after school hour courses.  We have a number of areas 

which lend themselves to different uses for meetings and 

demonstrations.  Any query can be directed to Greg Fulwood on 

Mobile 0411 657 105. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Animal Studies 

Also on Monday 4th April trainees in animal studies had their first 

of three days of hands on training with different animals and 

reptiles. 

 

Ella the greyhound was put through her paces with the trainees 

checking all manner of things from the condition of her teeth to 

lung function and heart rate.  She showed that she was a 

professional at this exercise remaining calm and forgiving all day. 

 

A number of different lizards were also put through their paces 

with handling techniques vastly different from those used on Ella. 

 

The trainees were then dressed in operating theatre gowns and 

asked to thoroughly wash their hands as if they were about to 

perform an operation.  A substance was then applied to their 

hands and viewed under ultraviolet light showing the vast 

gnf[^kl h_ fb\kh[^l maZm p^k^gÄm k^fho^] bg ma^bk bgbmbZe pZla, 

They then used a soap used by surgeons in hospitals which when 

viewed again under the ultraviolet light showed a vast 

improvement in cleanliness.   

 

The trainees involved in this course are excited to see what 

experiences the next hands on day will bring. 

 

Doorways 2 Construction 

The second year trainees are working out in the old garden 

area alongside of the Skill Centre Workshops pegging out a 

home site using plans and skills learned in their theory lessons.  

There has been a lot of head scratching and serious discussion 

but slowly the string lines are taking shape with a house floor 

plan taking shape. 
 

First year trainees are in the workshop trying to master the use 

of hand tools required in the construction industry. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Electro-Technology 

The trainees have been studying various industrial applications 

of components they can work with at LMTTC. 

 

The first photo indicates a relay controlled light which allows 

higher current through the use of contactors. 

 

The second photo whilst looking like an incomplete train set is 

demonstrating the use of latched and unlatched circuits.  If the 

left hand red button is pushed the circuit is latched and the 

train will travel toward the right, and then press the right hand 

button unlatching the circuit and sending the train back to the 

left.  This electrical application is used in industrial and 

production environments.  

 

Quite a few of the components in the train example were 

supplied by a parent of one of our trainees Mr Jim Bland of Big 

River Pork Â we thank Jim for his support of our Electro 

Technology program. 


